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MAYOR BRANDON JOHNSON STATEMENT ON CHICAGO’S AIR QUALITY 
 
“The City of Chicago is carefully monitoring and taking precautions as 
the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency has categorized our Air Quality Index as 
"unhealthy" due to Canadian wildfire smoke present in the Chicago region. We 
recommend children, teens, seniors, people with heart or lung disease, and 
individuals who are pregnant avoid strenuous activities and limit their time 
outdoors.   
 

For additional precautions, all Chicagoans may also consider wearing masks, 
limiting their outdoor exposure, moving activities indoors, running air purifiers, and 
closing windows. As these unsafe conditions continue, the City will continue to 
provide updates and take swift action to ensure that vulnerable individuals have the 
resources they need to protect themselves and their families. Anyone who needs 
immediate medical attention should dial 911.   
 

This summer, cities across North America have seen unhealthy levels of air quality 
as a result of wildfire smoke, impacting over 20 million people from New York 
City, Washington DC, Montreal, and today here in Chicago. As we work to respond to 
the immediate health concerns in our communities, this concerning episode 
demonstrates and underscores the harmful impact that the climate crisis is having 
on our residents, as well as people all over the world.   
 

We must take drastic action to mitigate these threats and ensure that every 
Chicagoan in every neighborhood has the resources and protection they need to 
thrive.  Please visit airnow.gov for information on the latest air quality in Chicago.” 
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